Grinshill Parish Council Sub Committee – Parish Plan Review
Minutes/Notes/Actions of Meeting
Held at The Old Vicarage Grinshill 
15/12/2016
Meeting commenced at 14.10 hrs
Chairman Welcome and Introductions
Present:  Paul Jones (PJ) (Chair); Mike Roocroft (MR); Mrs Lorraine Ward  (LW). The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for giving up their time.
Apologies and Minutes
Apologies: Sue Thomas (Community Enablement Officer) attending departmental dinner. Absence approved. Tom Wycherley, unwell. Absence approved.
PJ agreed to take the minutes of the meeting.

Agenda Share
PJ shared the meeting agenda and stated that it was important that progress was made in the refining of the suggested boundary map and detailed planning of the Drop in Session as time was moving on and there was still a lot of work to do.
Action Points

Action point progress was shared. It was agreed that the conference call with Adrian Cooper would be deferred as there was an opportunity to potentially meet with him face to face in January.

Mapping Review
The previous boundary map was reviewed and slight alterations were agreed. It was agreed that boundary maps would be reproduced in A3 size for the Drop in Session and for inclusion with the questionnaires. The conservation boundary will need to be added to the maps.
A discussion took place concerning the boundary options for the questionnaire and these were agreed.

Local Plan (SAMdev) Update

The Local Plan information supplied by Sue Thomas was discussed. There remains a concern that smaller rural settlements would be managed through criteria based policies and these are unknown as yet. With the main focus being on market towns and key centres, it is important that Grinshill’s development wishes and future sustainability are taken into account. The meeting agreed that the new Local Plan consultation process that starts in January would be useful for the PC and individuals to register an interest in although it was not understood how we actually do this.
After further discussion, it was agreed that it would be beneficial for the Sub Committee to attend the SALC meeting on Monday 16th January and to request a short chat with Adrian Cooper to help further our understanding of how Grinshill can input to the review process and to put our village views forward.
Public Consultation Timetable

The timetable was reviewed and a discussion around the proposed fliers took place. It was agreed that with some alterations and a mix and match of versions, a final one could be agreed and prepared in readiness for delivery to households on 7th January 2017. These would be A5 in size. It was agreed that the fliers would be split between the Sub Committee for delivery. A list of all addresses would be required to ensure that every household receives a flier.
Public Drop in Session

A discussion took place about what the Drop in Session would need to look like, who would need to be involved, what materials would be required and how they should be displayed.
It was agreed that the session should consist of a journey that reminded people of what the results of the 2014 questionnaire results were, how we saw these translated into a vision and objectives (already communicated to the village), some potential boundary suggestions, and finally, an opportunity for people to make their own suggestions about boundaries and village cohesiveness. 
A suggestion box would need to be available on the day, together with some double sided cards for people to write their suggestions for both development (where, what type etc) and community facilities. Some A3 size maps would also be made available for people to suggest their own ideas if they wanted to.
We would also require some presentation boards and use table to display information. Headers would be produced for each area so that people could clearly identify what area they were looking at.

The Sub Committee would facilitate the session and it was felt that it would be beneficial for both Simon Jones and Sue Thomas to be present as “experts” on planning policy that people could ask questions of.

Village Communications

The December newsletter already contained a Parish Plan Review update together with the Drop in Session date. The website contains all meeting agendas and minutes. No further communications are planned at this stage apart from the fliers for the Drop in Session.

Next Meeting Agenda

The next meeting was agreed for the 5th January 2017 at 14.00hrs – 16.00hrs at The Old Vicarage.

	Action
	Person Responsible
	Update 
(Red,Amber,Green)

	Request meeting with Adrian Cooper.
	Paul Jones
	

	Request 30 minute slot for the January PC meeting to update councillors.
	Paul Jones
	

	Ask PC Clerk for village address list and demographic information.
	Paul Jones
	

	Make alterations to flier and circulate.
	Paul Jones
	

	Produce headers and suggestion cards.
	Mike Roocroft
	

	Produce final Sub Committee boundary map version and arrange for A3 versions to be produced. Ensure separate Sansaw Heath version.
	Mike Roocroft
	


